## ALTON-BARNSTEAD HALF MOON LAKE ASSOCIATION

June 20, 1995

Dear Association Member,

The first meeting of the 1995 season of the Alton-Barnstead Half Moon Lake Association will be held on Sunday, July 9, at 11:00 a.m. at President Larry Holt's cottage at Rustic Shores. Please plan to attend. If you need directions, call 776-6934 or 776-6093.

A nominating committee will be appointed for an election of officers scheduled for our August meeting, so if you are interested in serving on this committee, or in running for any of the offices, please us know.

Marine Patrol Officer James Topham will be at the meeting to answer any questions residents may have concerning safety on the lake and the rules and regulations to insure it.

Our Association has a membership in the New Hampshire Lakes Association which serves as a resource center and advocacy group for numerous lake associations and individuals interested in the protection and preservation of New Hampshire lakes. If you would be interested in attending its Lakes Congress held in Concord, New Hampshire, each year in late June you can find out more about it at the meeting.

Our Association not only provides an opportunity for you to meet and talk with other Half Moon Lake property owners, but provides yearly testing of the lake water, maintains the boat ramp, and organizes the annual Labor Day Weekend Boat Parade.

Be sure to join us on Sunday, July 9, at 11:00 a.m.

Larry Holt, President Kevin Drum, Vice-President Gordon Headley, Treasurer Elvia Hetu, Secretary

## ALTON-BARNSTEAD HALF MOON LAKE ASSOCIATION

The next meeting of the Alton-Barnstead Half Moon Lake Association will be held on Sunday, August 20, 1995, at 11:00 a.m.

We are fortunate again this year to have been invited to hold our meeting at Camp Mi Te Na and we'll have an opportunity to tour the camp facilities.

Please plan to attend as there will be an election of officers. Nominated at our July meeting were Michael Akstin, John Chilicki, and Carl Johnson for President; Kevin Drum for Vice-President; Elvia Hetu for Secretary; and Gordon Headley for Treasurer.

Plans for the Labor Day Weekend Boat Parade will be made at this meeting and you'll have a chance to ask any questions you may have. Be sure to update your home address so you'll receive all our mailings. If you have neighbors who have recently purchased their cottage, ask them if they received this notice and bring them along as every resident on the lake is welcome and should be a member.

There is plenty of parking at Camp Mi Te Na and it's easily found. Take the road to the right just before you reach Bauman's Breakstop(the old Half Moon Store) on Route 28 in Alton and then follow the signs directing you to the Camp.

Enclosed is a copy of the New Hampshire Lakes Association newsletter we thought you might be interested in.

If you haven't paid your 1995 dues - either in person or through your local association, (such as the Rustic Shores or South Shore Drive Association) - you can pay them at the meeting or fill out the form below and mail it with your \$5.00 check to our Treasurer, Gordon Headley, 43 Forest Street, Londonderry, New Hampshire 03053.

| Alton-Barnstead Half Moon Lak | ce Association dues | for 1995 for |
|-------------------------------|---------------------|--------------|
| Name                          |                     |              |
| Address                       |                     |              |
| City or Town                  | State               | Zip Code     |

We hope to see you on August 20th.

Larry Holt, President Kevin Drum, Vice-President Elvia Hetu, Secretary Gordon Headley, Treasurer